

## West Pikeland Township 1645 Art School Road Chester Springs, Pennsylvania Board of Supervisors February 16, 2021

## This meeting was held solely via Zoom Webcast due to the ongoing COVID-19 Pandemic

ATTENDING BOARD OF SUPERVISORS	ATTENDING TOWNSHIP PERSONNEL
Charlie Humphreys, Chair	Jim Wendelgass, Township Manager
Carin Mifsud, Vice Chair	Shane Clark, Chief of Police
Harold Hallman III, Supervisor	Melissa Geoghegan, Township Secretary
Noreen Vigilante, Supervisor	
Dr. Richard Bright, Supervisor	

Mr. Humphreys called the meeting to order on February 16, 2021 at 7:30 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

## **APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA**

The agenda was approved as submitted.

## **APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES**

Mr. Humphreys opened the floor for any corrections to the Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes from February 1, 2021. The minutes were approved as submitted.

#### **EXECUTIVE SESSION**

None.

### **REPORTS**

Chief of Police: Chief Clark reminded residents that snowmobiles are not permitted in township parks. Township Police Officers have received their second COVID vaccinations. Congratulations to Officer Woodward on the birth of his daughter, Hazel. Officer McCarron and Chief Clark attended FOP training and leadership conference in Nashville.

### **PUBLIC COMMENT**

*Linda Reichert, EAC* – Informed the Board that the Library Grant will be submitted by Chester Springs Library next week, and requested a letter of endorsement by the Board.

## **UNFINISHED BUSINESS**

**SALT Theatre License Agreement Payment Relief.** Dr. Bright motioned to approve the letter from SALT requesting forbearance of rent for January, payment of \$2,000 for February and regular payments to resume in March. The motion was seconded by Ms. Mifsud and unanimously approved.

**Vision Partnership Grant.** Dr. Bright motioned to conditionally approve participation in the Vision Partnership Grant upon review of draft letter to be provided by Mr. Bryan Maher of EAC. The motion was seconded by Ms. Mifsud and unanimously approved.



# West Pikeland Township 1645 Art School Road Chester Springs, Pennsylvania Board of Supervisors February 16, 2021

**Pine Creek Park Barn Demolition Bid Approval**. Mr. Hallman motioned to accept the lowest bid by PJ Reilly, not to exceed \$16,400, for the demolition of Pine Creek Barn. The motion was seconded by Ms. Vigilante and unanimously approved.

**Backhoe Replacement**. Tabled

**Horseshoe Trail Bridge**. Final costs for the project were presented by Township Manager Jim Wendelgass. The Board requested quotes for painting lines and recessed reflectors for Horseshoe Trail.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

**Approval of Bills and Treasurer's Report**. Mr. Hallman III abstained from voting on the motion to pay WEX bill 8630 because of a conflict as the motion provides for a payment from West Pikeland Township to Hallman's General Store.

Dr. Bright motioned to approve the Bills and Treasurer's Report. The motion was seconded by Ms. Vigilante and unanimously approved.

**Verizon Agreement.** The Board approved the advertisement for notice in the Daily Local News to approve and adopt an Ordinance for a new Verizon Agreement at the March 15, 2021 Board of Supervisors Meeting.

## **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

Mr. Humphreys noted the passing of long time Township Resident and Volunteer, Bill Smith. Condolences to Mr. Smith's family.

The next Board of Supervisors meetings are scheduled for March 1, 2021 at 7:30 PM and Monday, March 15, 2021 at 7:30 pm.

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

Mr. Hallman moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:16 pm. The motion was seconded by Ms. Mifsud and unanimously approved.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:16 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Geoghegan

West Pikeland Township Secretary